MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

September 2, 2016 8:30 A.M.

Drainage Board members present were: Norman Voyles, Brian Goss, and Don Adams. Also present were Terry Brock (Surveyor), Bill Dials (Stormwater Coordinator), Deb Verley (Administrative Assistant), and Rod Bray, County Attorney.

Minutes - 8/1/16, 8/15/16

Don Adams made a motion to approve the August 1 and August 15, 2016 minutes. Motion seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

Stormwater Coordinator

Bill Dials stated that September 24, 2016 is the Morgan County Partnership for Water Quality boat ramp cleanup. They plan on cleaning up the Paragon and Henderson Ford boat ramps and the Three Rivers fishing area. They will begin at 9 am and work until 1 pm and will have lunch afterwards at the Brooklyn town park.

The Crone Ditch tile project is complete. The tile was a few hundred feet less than what was originally thought. The new tile was 1,060 feet. There were four field tiles that were tied into the 2005 tile project and they tied one 8" lateral into this project. The owner of the property asked if the Drainage Board would assist in locating any other laterals that haven't been tied in, but when Mr. Dials talked to the owner last Wednesday, he said he would wait until the corn was out and then see if they could be located.

The contractor that is removing trees from the regulated drains was working a few times over the last few weeks. They are making progress and there is a small section left by the fairgrounds.

Surveyor Update

Terry Brock stated that the Joint Drainage Board met and the main issue discussed was a drainage problem on North Countyline Road in Mooresville. The Town of Mooresville is looking into purchasing some property in Hendricks County in order to resolve the issue. There will be another meeting on September 22 if purchasing the property is a possibility.

Mr. Brock and Mr. Dials met with Larry Smith, Morgan County Highway Engineer, on Orchard Road to look at a drainage issue. There are 15 different parcels that are affected. Mr. Brock handed out a map of the area and stated that they are trying to come up with a solution. There is a lot of standing water and the issue has been compounded by a lot of construction is the area.

Mr. Brock and Rod Bray met with the parties regarding the obstruction removal petition that was filed on Lambert Court. The hearing was scheduled for today, but was postponed until October in the hopes that the issue will be resolved.

Adjournment

Brian Goss made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Don Adams. Motion carried 3-0.

MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

Norman voyles, Commissioner

Brian Goss, Commissioner

ATTEST:

Don Adams, Commissioner

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor